NOTICE

Due to illness in the family, the Rossport Inn Beverage Rooms will be closed from November 1st until further notice.

W.I. Meeting - cont'd from page 16

Mrs. Clemen's excellent report on education stated registration on the Schreiber Campus of Lake Superior High School this year is 221, with E.E. Forgues principal and L.D. Fraser assistant principal. In the Separate school there are 273 pupils with Sister Marvel as principal and Anthony Speziale vice principal. In the public school with 182 pupils R.A. Cressman is principal and Tom Quinton vice principal. A program of evening courses has been announced by the Lake Superior Board of Education and these courses in which there is a sufficient number registered will be held once or twice a week in Schreiber and Terrace Bay high schools.

Kimberly-Clark Co., Terrace Bay Mill, has discontinued awarding scholarships to students attending secondary schools and community colleges since Government grants and university-backed scholarships are available to assist students in acquiring college education.

At the graduation in June, for the high school, scholarships were presented by Schreiber organizations Royal Canadian Legion, Knights of Columbus, Ruby Rebekah Lodge, Oddfellows' Lodge, Kinsmen, Catholic Women's League. The local Women's Institute present annual scholarships to grade eight students in the public and separate schools.

A course in Educational Psychology will be taught this winter in Terrace Bay or Schreiber to students who already have first year university psychology course. Dr. Alan Krischev, who has studied and written extensively will give the course.

Mrs. Davis, (nee Kathy Moon), referring to her childhood in Schreiber, said she's certainly never imagined that one day she'd have the honour of addressing the Women's Institute, and indeed appreciated the privilege.

She congratulated the members on their long years

NOTICE

The United Church Women of Schreiber will hold a Coffee Party and Bake Sale in the Church Hall, Saturday, October 28th - 2:30 to 4:30 p.m. EVERYONE WELCOME

NOTICE

FOR EMPLOYMENT

The Schreiber Hydro Electric Commission will accept applications for the position of Clerk-Treasurer effective November 1st, 1972. Closing date for applications - October 31, 1972.

Schreiber Hydro Electric Commission

of service to the town and the programs they prepare for each month of the year.

She conveyed a request from the district directors to have the names and addresses of the various standing conveners, each year as they are appointed.

Mentioning that the Hurkett branch will celebrate its 50th anniversary in a year, she said a letter written some forty-eight years ago vividly describes the changes which have taken place in the times between then and now in so many ways. Today our problems are different ones, of changing environment, the many families who due to working conditions must frequently move, and, of course, the drug problems. In conclusion Mrs. David read a comical comparison the members of any organization comparing them to other creatures, the slow one and the alert one, the pessimist and the optimist, but, in the Women's Institute, she said, all these can and do work together successfully for a common cause.

The meeting ended with a potluck supper.

Photo below by I. McCuaig - Mrs. Charles Davis, Mrs. Charles Todesco and Mrs. Ove Grann.



Open House

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Smart are celebrating their 50th Wedding Anniversary on November 3rd.

All friends are cordially invited to their home from 6:00 P.M. on.